
It is an Elder St tradition 

that all our new friends 

receive a big welcome 

in our first newsletter of 

the year... 

You may have noticed it 

has been all hands on 

deck with cuddles, 

dancing, stories and lots 

of reassurance shared 

for friends new and old. 

We have lots of new 

friends and also parents 

who are fresh to the 

world of early childhood 

education and care.  

We welcome everyone 

very warmly and hope 

you are all finding the 

transition to care and 

work and the family jug-

gle not too overwhelm-

ing. 

We welcome to the 

Nursery Possums: 

Ella and mum and dad 

Elizabeth and Rob 

Eliana and mum and 

dad Sarah and Owen 

Jakody and mum Steph-

anie 

Isla S and mum and dad 

Kirsten and Jake 

Luca and mum and dad 

Kate and Toby 

New siblings to the Pos-

sums rooms are: 

Willow, Nicholas and Har-

ry. 

We welcome to the 2-3 

years Joeys: 

Eva and her mum and 

dad Lina and Martin 

Oliver and mum and 

dad Elizabeth and Rob 

Henry and mum and 

dad Amy and Jason 

India and mum and dad 

Natasa and Jason 

Isla C and mum and dad 

Sarah and Aaron 

Amia and mum and dad 

Cherie and Sam 

Marli and mum and dad 

Krissie and Mitch 

Ruby and mum and dad 

Lauren and Josh 

We welcome to the Pre-

school Wallaby group:  

Seth and mum and dad 

Melissa and Mathew 

Toby and mum and dad 

Monica and Mark 

Ivy and mum and dad 

Lauren and Brendan 

 

Welcome to E lder  S t .  to  a l l  our  new f r iends !  
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Equipment  Levy 2020  

Par tnersh ip wi th  Parents  Quest ionnai re  

will shortly put a sheet 

out the front where 

parents can contribute 

ideas.  We are trying 

really hard to purchase 

sustainable and mostly 

natural products as 

much as we can.  We 

also like to purchase 

products that are multi 

purpose, educational 

and that will stand the 

test of time and many 

hands each day.  No 

easy brief!   

If you know of any 

Each year an equip-

ment levy is charged to 

family accounts to sup-

port the cost of buying 

or replacing resources 

for the centre. Other 

Centres often run fund-

raisers for this purpose; 

we have a one off levy 

instead. Over the years 

we have sourced and 

p u r c h a s e d  s o m e 

amazing equipment 

with these funds.  We 

always like to  include 

our families in the pur-

chasing process and 

amazing equipment/

game/construction set 

that you have seen or 

heard about, we would 

love to know about 

them.  We will be look-

ing through our supplier 

catalogues and dis-

cussing ideas and also 

know of some local toy 

makers that we will be 

using too.  The equip-

ment levy will appear 

on accounts in April  

2020. 

tions and also gives us 

scope as a team of 

professional educators 

to set new goals and 

keep on improving and 

growing.  There is usual-

ly a time frame in 

which we like to have 

the questionnaire re-

turned, but we also like 

to encourage new 

families that may not 

be fully aware of some 

of the practices of the 

centre yet, to take their 

time and are welcome 

to hold on to the ques-

tionnaire or seek further 

clarification if they 

need to in order to give 

a response to any ar-

ea.  Sometimes the 

questionnaires are also 

a good way to high-

light certain areas or 

programming infor-

mation that new fami-

lies may not be aware 

of.   

We aim to have the 

questionnaire emailed 

to families via Survey 

Monkey in May. 

In May each year we 

generate an online sur-

vey known as our 

‘Partnerships with Par-

ents Questionnaire’. 

The questionnaire co-

vers all 7 quality areas 

of the National Quality 

Standard and helps us 

work towards meeting, 

understanding and set-

ting goals for contin-

ued quality care and 

improvement.  It is an 

opportunity to either 

immediately address 

any concerns or ques-

“The questionnaire 

covers all 7 quality 

areas of the National 

Quality Standard and 

helps us work towards 

meeting, understanding 

and setting goals for 

continued quality care 

and improvement” 
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tion to become close 

to the children’s 

knowledge, skills, dis-

positions, questions 

and challenges. We 

assess in many differ-

ent ways all the time.  

One of the major com-

ponents of assessment 

is documenting and 

reflecting on learning 

as educators. This hap-

pens  b y  be ing 

thoughtful and consid-

ered whilst learning 

with the children. Tak-

ing note of what they 

are saying and doing, 

how they are respond-

ing and interacting 

and noting the choic-

es they are making. 

Project work provides 

great opportunities for 

this pedagogical as-

sessment (NB: peda-

gogy means the over-

all methods and prac-

tice of educators). It 

creates a cycle of as-

sessing for learning 

with the children and 

then using assessment 

as learning for the chil-

dren and the educa-

It may seem extreme 

to consider assessing 

an infant’s learning. 

Babies are so fresh and 

vulnerable to the 

world. However, as-

sessment in the early 

years is understood as 

more of a way of en-

suring that children are 

thriving and learning in 

our care.  It is just as 

important to assess an 

infant’s learning as it is 

for a child in the year 

before school as as-

sessment is not about 

test ing for  new 

knowledge and skills, 

but more so connect-

ed to the holistic de-

velopment of each 

child. Assessment in 

the early years is about 

making each child’s 

learning visible.  

The other distinct dif-

ference in assessment 

in children’s early years 

is that we use assess-

ment FOR learning, not 

just for assessment OF 

learning.   

We use assessment, 

evaluation and reflec-

tors.  Projects work is 

conducted slowly and 

assessment is continu-

ous. When the project 

has reached a certain 

point, then some doc-

umentation of the 

learning so far will be 

produced. The educa-

tors, children and fami-

lies then have the op-

portunity to revisit the 

learning by discussing 

the documentation 

together as they move 

through the next stage 

of the project. This pro-

vides children with 

more opportunities to 

theorise, reflect and 

think about their learn-

ing so far. 

A further really produc-

tive outcome of this 

learning cycle is the 

reflection it allows edu-

cators to make on all 

parts of the program 

and to consider that 

all the children in the 

group are being ca-

tered for.  We are re-

minded to look at indi-

vidual pathways for 

different children, liaise  

 

How do we assess  ch i ld ren’s  learn ing in  the ear ly  years?  
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with families, and plan 

integrated, engaging 

and meaningful op-

portunities for learning 

to take place (Fleet & 

Paterson, 2011). 

What guides our think-

ing as we assess chil-

dren’s learning is our 

national learning 

framework (Early Years 

Learning Framework or 

EYLF), our knowledge 

of child development 

and theories of learn-

ing and philosophical 

approaches to early 

years education.  We 

aim to assess and doc-

ument what is mean-

ingful to the child and 

their world and  the 

curriculum decisions 

that we make as edu-

cators within our pro-

gram.  We also work 

together as educators 

to self assess and en-

sure that every child’s 

learning needs are be-

ing met and enriched. 

Finally, we see assess-

ment of young chil-

dren’s learning as op-

portunity to advocate 

for childhood and as a 

means to showcase 

how young children 

are strong intentional 

learners :) 

“Our responsibility is to 

provide opportunities 

and experiences for chil-

dren to gain expertise in 

demonstrating 

knowledge when need-

ed”  - Fleet & Patterson 



 

ROOM NEWS...what’s been going on in our rooms for January, February & March???? 

NURSERY POSSUMS.. Hi everyone, hope you are all great!! There is so much to learn about the children in the 

Possums. They teach us so much everyday which allows us to then focus on how we can enrich their learn-

ing and development too. We have been keenly observing as the children settle and become familiar with 

the spaces and faces in our community. What we have learnt so far from these observations is that relation-

ships are at the core of children’s capacity to learn and engage. From our conversations with families and 

their input about their child’s interests, animals are a very common interest for the children in the Possums. 

From here we have been able to discover that the children have a deep interest in all aspects of animals. 

More than just the sounds that they make, or the way they look. We can see that the children are trying to 

understand the details of each animal and are trying to find ways to express this understanding with the 

educators.  So far we have taken a multi-modal learning approach to this project by including projected 

and moving images of animals in different environments, reading stories, singing songs etc. We will continue 

to focus on this interest and see what other learning languages we can connect to with the children. BE-

LONGING TREE — Each year we create a belonging tree in the Possum room. This has become a very spe-

cial part of our program.  Our belonging tree represents the importance of where each child comes from 

and the very special people in their life. To become a part of this please provide us with a recent family 

photo for us to place on our tree.  The children often point to their family photos and are able to carry them 

around the room at their request. It is very special.  You can either provide a hard copy 6x4 photo or email 

us a photo that we can print. REMINDERS — sunscreen on arrival, bed/comforters in cots and plenty of extra 

clothes in bags please.                     Warm wishes — Lauren, Carley, Jena and the team  

TODDLER JOEYS… Hi! Thanks for stopping by...Educators’ practices and the relationships they form with chil-

dren and families have a significant effect on children’s involvement and success in learning; in other words 

relationships are at the core of what we do everyday! Needless to say we have dedicated a great deal of 

time engaging in conversations and getting to know each other with lots of cuddles. This opens up to us 

who the children are in this space and we become close to their knowledge. There has been great interest 

in construction with many different resources; duplo, magnetic blocks and also open ended loose parts in-

cluding cardboard cylinders, stones and bottle top lids. Our dramatic play kitchen has been in full use with 

role playing of cooking and caring for babies taking place.  We come together as a group for brief periods 

of time each day and the children enjoy the togetherness of group learning, especially singing interactive 

songs. Our greeting song “Hello Joeys” is a favourite and has been a great settling in tool for new friends as 

they are supported to become familiar with our names. Other beloved songs are “Hop little bunnies/

dinosaurs/puppies”; “We’re going on a bear hunt”; “5 cheeky monkeys” and “10 cupcakes” told using felt 

board pieces. Within our Atelier space (creative workshop) the children have loved the freedom to mix 

their own colours and  access resources to extend their ideas. Some days it’s more about the process of 

mixing than the end product of a certain colour or using it in an art piece. Educators have intentionally 

been following the children’s lead, taking a step back and simply observing and documenting the chil-

dren’s voices and actions. We are interested to find out the meaning behind the children’s mixing of col-

ours, what they are learning from it and trying to experience this through their eyes. It takes great commit-

ment by adults to value children as capable and to hold ourselves accountable to not ‘teach’ whilst they 

are learning and experimenting.  We will be documenting this learning within our educational program.  

Kate only has until Fri 13 before she heads off on maternity leave. Roxi, Bree and Jena will continue the 

wonderful program for the rest of the year. Warm wishes Kate, Roxi, Bree, and Jena :) 



PRESCHOOL WALLABIES …...Hello to all our wonderful families and friends in the Wallaby room.  

We would like to share with you all the news we have about our beautifully slow and steady start to the 

year. The children that are new to the Wallaby room in their own time have been extending their friendship 

groups and venturing into new relationship experiences. This of course takes a different amount of time for 

different children and it is necessary to remind ourselves what a big transition it is to come into a new class 

or space.  Even as adults this could be somewhat overwhelming.  Our new friends are all doing so well at 

finding their identity amongst a new group and our older Wallabies have taken on the mentoring role 

showing great compassion and leadership.  We have made a commitment this year as a community of 

learners to embrace a ‘slow pedagogy’. This is a commitment to look at time differently in our practice as 

educators.  We also see this as a commitment to involving the children’s voices and rights as we make cur-

riculum decisions every day. What this looks like in practice is observing the children’s interactions and play 

very closely and respectfully and giving them time to finish work, solve problems and work on projects in 

uninterrupted sessions.  This intentional teaching strategy has been formulated by the team as we under-

stand that with our planned project work we will be better able to encourage the wonderful learning dis-

positions we have been seeing this year.  We have noticed such creative and imagination filled play tak-

ing place. The children have been working together to build on their ideas and creating innovative and 

meaningful games from these ideas.  This type of imaginary role play in groups provides opportunities for 

negotiation, problem solving and encourages critical thinking.  To bring all of this together to form our edu-

cation program, we are working on the early stages of developing our first project of the year. Our prelimi-

nary planning is pointing to a project based around the concept of creative thinking.  We are at the stage 

of exploring the protagonists within the program ie; children’s ideas, experiences and other happenings 

each day and then working together to brainstorm where we could take these with the children as a 

group.  Some of the wonderful exciting experiences that are giving us lots of ideas have been our Nature 

Play visits to Ker-rai Creek and our engagement with the work of Jasmine the artist.  We had our first visit to 

the creek in late February with the Friday children and felt that there was great benefit to the children’s 

creative thinking and connection to place.  Other than the absolute sheer joy of splashing, climbing, jump-

ing and sliding, there were moments of wondering, finding, questioning and noticing.  We are all very excit-

ed for our next Nature day which will be on Monday 16th March at 9.30am.  Pack gumboots and extra 

clothes! Our first session with Jasmine will be Wednesday 11th of March and we are all very excited for this 

visit and time with her.  Our outdoor educational program has also been a time for lots of socialisation, risk 

taking and testing our physical limits.  We re-introduced the bikes to the space a little while ago.  This was 

of course met with great excitement.  The children responded well to working together to understand ne-

gotiating turn taking, safe riding and the bike track ‘road rules’.  They also encountered struggle (this hill bit 

is hard to get around), problem solving (who can push me up this hill?) and success (we did it together!!). 

With so many big news events happening around Australia this year, especially the catastrophic impact of 

wildlife from the bushfires, we have provided time for the children to ask questions and role play their un-

derstandings and ways they can express compassion and empathy.  This occurred in the dramatic play 

space set up to care for hurt wildlife. What looks like simple play to adults is actually the beginnings of hu-

mans connecting to the world around them, acting out their concerns and feeling empowered to make a 

difference.  Thanks for reading - please let us know if you have any questions or would like to chat with us 

about your child’s time in the Wallaby room.  Take care—Paula, Donna, Bec & 

 Ellie 

LET US KNOW WHAT 

LEARNING FOCUS 

YOU WOULD LIKE US 

TO WORK ON WITH 

YOUR CHILD 



TEAM HOLIDAYS AND ABSENCES COMING UP  

Team members on holidays or attending professional learning in March to May: 

Jena (Nursery/Joeys) PD—13 March 

Roxi (Joeys) - 16 March—27 March & 9 April 

Cath— (Kitchen) 31 March—3 April 

Ellie—(Preschool) 18 March 

Lauren (Nursery Possums) 20 March—22 March 

Kim (Office) 6—20 April 

Carley (Nursery Possums) 8 April  

Donna (Preschool)16—17 April 

Bree (Preschool) - 16-17 May 

Staffing Arrangements—as we have over the number of staff needed to meet our regulatory requirements we do 

not have the need to engage casual staffing.  We will at times move some educators to cover certain leave if there 

is a need to support a less experienced team member during the holiday period.  Our staff planning and continua-

tion training supports this to happen by having our team familiar with all the children in each room.   

 HAPPY BIRTHDAYS!!!  JANUARY— Olive turned 2, 

Chloe turned 2, Cedar turned 3, Axl turned 4, Ruby turned 4, Isla 

C turned 3, Ruby P turned 2, Louis turned 2 

FEBRUARY— Woody turned 3, Meredith & Zoe turned 4!! 

MARCH— Jakody turns 2, Ivy turns 4, Sid turns 4 and Florence 

turns 2!! 

MEET OUR NEW TRAINEES! 

We have three new faces at the centre in 2020.  

You would probably already have met  2 of the 

girls over the last couple of months, and Lara will 

begin next week.  Olivia and Keely have already 

impressed us all so much with their dedication, 

professionalism and caring engagements with all 

at the service.  Lara has 

been in for team days 

and visits and we know 

will make a great addi-

tion to the team. too 

Welcome girls!!! 

Educational Record Dates 

The dates below are when your child’s individual 

profile will be uploaded to your individual online 

program folder and emailed to families.    

* 18 May 2020  * 7 September 2018 *21 December 

2020  

Keely 

Olivia 

Lara 

Elder St ECEC Annual Family Day!   

SUNDAY 24 MAY, 2019 @ OAKVALE WILDLIFE PARK 

We can’t wait to spend the morning with you all at our special annual event! 

We will be sending a separate email to all families about this event as we need 

to know definite attendance numbers for the day. We will be booking as a cor-

porate event and covering the entry cost of all children enrolled at the centre 

and also any parents of enrolled children who attend.  Other siblings and adults that are not parents 

of enrolled children will need to be paid for via our centre billing system prior to the event so we can 

in turn pay that to the Oakvale office.  More details to come soon…in the meantime save the date! 

Little faces engaged in lis-

tening, meaning making 

and learning 

Kate begins maternity leave very 

soon to await the arrival of her little 

girl. Kate’s last day will be Friday 

13th of March., she will return in early 2021 


